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------------------------------------------------ Newsletter June 2022 ------------------------------------------------ 

 

NEWS: 

 Hello everyone and welcome to June. We are halfway through 2022 and winter is upon us and so is the 

change in weather conditions of shorter daylight hours, cold, wind and rain. Like it or hate it we adapt or try to. 

It’s all part of life, but not for some I know that spend their winters in a different county where they have what 

they refer to as a summer home. That is what I would call a cheat code. 

Our Services have been flowing nicely with some good messages being passed on through the invited 

Platform Mediums and some good readings and addresses full of great content that can be applied to your 

everyday life which is always so good to listen to. 

On the 17th of July 2022 is our AGM to be held after Service @7:15pm. I would encourage all members to 

attend if you wish to vote, as we are electing the Officers and Committee for the next year ahead, we will also 

be providing refreshments. 

Memberships for 2021 to 2022 have not been collected due the Church being shut because of Covid lock 
downs. Now, that we are fairly well back to normal, memberships are due on the 1st of July 2022 at the same 
price of $30 for the entire year. This represents great value as you get access to our extensive range of books 
from our library, also all classes are half price, plus any Reading Days we have throughout the year are 
heavily discounted for members. For membership forms go to - https://www.spiritualgrowth4u.com/ or 

alternatively you can fill out a form at the Church. 
We are holding a Reading Day at the Church on the 6th of August 2022 starting at 10:30am, if you would like to 
book ahead then please email -  events@spiritualgrowth4U.com or alternatively door sales will be available. 

 

Please go to our Facebook Page  www.facebook.com/SpiritualistchurchNZ for updates. 

 

 Till next month - talk soon   
  

 

What it is to be Human   (This was my church address 8th May)

 Well, I have to be honest. I've been putting off 
thinking about this address all week. As this is my 
first address and I was unsure really what to talk 
about or what to deliver as my mind was drawing a 
blank.  

Come Sunday afternoon I realized I still had 
nothing. So, I sat in the quiet. I ask Spirit why this 
is and to help me to see why I am struggling.  

When I was nearly ready to give up, I was shown 
the word ‘struggling’ in my mind, the word that I 
had just said, and straight away it resonated with 
me. 

At the beginning of the week when I thought about 
doing an address the first thing that came in was 
one of anxiety, fear of failure and fear of looking 
like an idiot. 
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Then I thought; I've had many struggles throughout 
my life and overcome many and looked like an 
idiot many a time too, so, this should come as 
nothing new just a different situation.  

This is a normal human emotion in the form of self-
sabotage that many people experience. You see, I 
had already formed the outcome as a negative 
experience as I had the fear of failure.  

So, in light of all this, what hope did I really have to 
deliver an address when I had clearly cemented 
the outcome before the event had even started by 
creating the self-doubt which comes about through 
my energy and emotion and through my original 
thoughts I had chosen.  

Now I had something to talk about, a subject I 
know only too well, and I felt inspired to write my 
message down.  

 As we journey through life. We are influenced by 
many things. We are pulled in many directions. At 
times our emotions can be accustomed to a roller 
coaster ride.  

With all this going on, one would wonder how we 
get out of bed in the mornings. But this is what it is 
to be human. Without these experiences we don't 
learn, we don't grow, and we don't get to 
experience the great things life has to offer or 
appreciation for what we have or how far we have 
come or respect others individual life paths. 

 You see my experience I mentioned is not 
isolated to me, this is a common experience had 
by many, just a different situation.  

It’s just so easy to jump into the river of life and 
swim against the current and go nowhere but 
backwards as opposed to aligning yourself to what 
you want, creating that desire from within and 
taking the path of least resistance.  

Some would say I’ve tried that Law of Attraction 
stuff and positive thinking stuff, and even done 
thousands of affirmations, “it’s just rubbish it 
doesn’t work”. I would reply this is simply not just 
Law of Attraction, it is a way of life; for YOU are 
the creator of your own realty.  

Somewhere you are holding resistance, so ask 
yourself:                                                                
Are you a vibrational match to that you desire?  

Do you feel positive emotion with that that you 
want?  

Can you honestly say you have no doubt that you 
are deserving of this and hold the power of 
nonresistance thought?  

Did you ask Spirit for guidance and help? 

 You see this is not something you just try! You 
have to live it, feel it and believe without doubt that 
it is a given, and if this is not the package you are 
practicing them you will not get that which you 
desire.  

  I speak from experience in this matter I have 
actively been learning and practiced this for the 
last 30+ years and seen may changes for myself 
big and small.  

“Did these changes happen overnight or right 
away”? No, but they did happen! Is it hard? Yes, it 
can be, because it’s not always obvious where we 
block the course of flow, plus we have to deal with 
our logical human thought process.  

You see, we are an extension of source energy in 
a physical body. We have a team in spirit. willing to 
guide us, comfort us, and love us, and who are on 
hand 24/7.  

But we must remember, this is our journey, and we 
have free will to do whatever we like. We can 
make it as hard as we like or as easy as we like. 
When our time here on the physical plane comes 
to an end we move back to spirt in the form of 
energy, because there is no death. 

 So, consider this for a moment, if this is what 
happens when we pass do you not think that this is 
super powerful stuff? The fact that our soul can 
move out of our physical body and still exist as 
energy in another dimension. 

I think that is massively powerful!  

So, with that being said, as everything on this 
planet is energy, why would you entertain the idea 
that you cannot create your own destiny for the life 
you want by harnessing that same energy that we 
clearly have and use it now? 

 In your corner. 

Thank you, and thankyou to Spirit for your 
guidance and help. 

 By John Bolstad 



 
 

The Missing Watch 
 
There once was a farmer who discovered that he 
had lost his watch in the barn.  
It was no ordinary watch because it had 
sentimental value for him. 
 
After searching high and low among the hay for a 
long while; he gave up and enlisted the help of a 
group of children playing outside the barn. 
He promised them that the person who found it 
would be rewarded. 
Hearing this, the children hurried inside the barn, 
went through and around the entire stack of hay 
but still could not find the watch. 
  
Just when the farmer was about to give up looking 
for his watch, a little boy went up to him and asked 
to be given another chance. 
The farmer looked at him and thought, "Why not? 
After all, this kid looks sincere enough”. 
So, the farmer sent the little boy back in the barn. 
  
After a while the little boy came out with the watch 
in his hand!  
The farmer was both happy and surprised and so 
he asked the boy how he succeeded where the 
rest had failed. 
The boy replied, "I did nothing but sit on the 
ground and listen. In the silence, I heard the ticking 
of the watch and just looked for it in that direction". 
 
Moral: A peaceful mind can think better than a 
worked-up mind. 
 
Allow a few minutes of silence to your mind every 
day, and see, how sharply it helps you to set your 
life the way you expect it to be! 

 

 

 

 
Calendar for June 2022 Sunday service         
 
5.30pm to 7.00pm 
Platform Medium – 
        5th  Matthew Tod 
        12th Fiona Goldsmith 
                 19th Phil Bartle  

                 26th Paul Edghill  

        

Classes for June 2022 

Open Development (alternating weekly) 
7pm-9pm Monday 6th    (Public holiday no class)                     

        20th 
 
Spiritual Healing (alternating weekly) 
7pm–9pm Monday 13th ,27th  
 
All welcome 
For all enquires contact – 
Matthew Tod Ph: 021 1736344 
 
Please visit our Facebook for confirmation and 
class updates 
www.facebook.com/SpiritualistchurchNZ 
 
 

http://www.facebook.com/SpiritualistchurchNZ


Saturday 6th OF August 2022  

From 10:30am till 3:30pm 

Pre booking is not required; 
however, this will give you some 

choice of time.  You can turn up on 
the day and put your name down for 

a reading, first come first served 
basis.   Door tickets are cash sales 
only.  (If you would like consecutive 
sessions, we recommend you book) 

Ticket options (all sessions are 20 
minutes) 

Option one (Any one session) – 
members $20, non-members $30 

Option two (Any two sessions) – 
members $30, non-members $40 
Option three (Any three sessions) 
– members $50, non-members $60 

 
Membership forms are available 
on our website, or at Church 
www.spiritualgrowth4u.com 

Payment: All bookings must be pre-
paid and email your choice to 

events@spiritualgrowth4U.com. 

Internet banking account: 

 06 0197 0037869 – 00 

Reference your name and option 1, 
2, or 3 

 

 

 

Love and Light to 

you all 

 

 
 

 

 

 

If you have any contributions you wish to have included 
in our newsletter, please feel free to email me at 
jtpl77@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Committee Jul 2021- Jun 2022 
President:               John Bolstad 
Vice President:            Denise Marsden 
Secretary:   Jennie Henry 
Treasurer:             Matthew Tod 
Committee:   Barry Hall 
    Shelley Hornell  
                                            Janis Balmforth 
                                  Andrew Clayton  
Minister:   Matthew Tod 
 
Subscriptions for the coming year.  $30 to join for 
the year 1st July 2021 – 30 June 2022.  

Receive discount at classes and reading days 
and access to our library.  Members are welcome 
to borrow from an extensive range of books from our 
library, for just a gold coin donation.  Our trade table 
at the back of the church next to the library is also a 
gold coin donation. 

All funds raised go towards the running and upkeep 
of our church. 

Forms are in the Perspex folders on the wall, please 
see a committee member to complete the process. 

 

PARKING NOTICE FOR ALL CLASSES, SERVICES, EVENTS 

You may park in the parking spaces alongside the front section of 

the church. Please do not park in any of the parking spaces across 

from the front entrance of the church as your cars may be towed 

away. Additional free parking is available in the parking lot at the 

rear of the centre on Charles St. 
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